 STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

February 17, 2020

A meeting of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, February 17, 2020, at Evergreen Conference Center, Stone Mountain Park, and Stone Mountain, Georgia.
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Ray S. Smith, III, Chairman
Joan Thomas
Rev. Abraham Mosley
Rey Martinez
Carolyn Meadows

Perry Tindol
Roy Roberts
Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Gregory Levett, Sr.
OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.

Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration

Chief Chuck Kelley, Director of Public Safety
Michael Dombrowski, VP/General Manager, Silver Dollar City/Stone Mountain Park
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager
Duane Studdard, Operations Manager
Becky Kelley, Director of Operations and Planning
Mike Lee, Asst. Director of Public Safety

Ray Elliott, Captain of Fire Rescue

David Hill, Captain of Police
Brian Hilger, General Manager Evergreen Marriott

CALL TO ORDER


Mr. Smith called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Ms. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Mosley, and unanimously approved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous Board meeting on January 27, 2020 and to adopt the minutes as printed.  A draft copy of the minutes was sent to each Board member prior to the meeting. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
None
SILVER DOLLAR CITY/STONE MOUNTAIN PARK REPORT

Mr. Dombrowski introduced the new General Manager of Evergreen, Brian Hilger. Mr. Hilger told the Board he grew up in Missouri. He started working for Marriott while he was still in school. Marriott is the only company at which he has worked. He has worked at different properties all over the US. He said he and his wife were excited to be at Stone Mountain Park. 

Mr. Dombrowski talked to the Board about the Pre-K Pass they rolled out last month. It has been very popular. The Dinosaur Exhibit is coming back. They are elevating the experience up to a whole new level. For Spring Break, they will have Monster Trucks and a Touch- a-Train experience. The 4-D movie will be Journey 2 The Mysterious Island. They are also doing Laser Tag and a Farmyard experience.  
FINANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through December 31, 2019 were $11,053,803 compared to a budgeted amount of $10,598,104. Total operating expenses year to date were $7,829,278, compared to the budgeted amount of $7,750,888 The net operating profit before depreciation was $3,380,958 compared to a budgeted amount of $2,947,216. The year to date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $1,597,921 compared to a budgeted loss of $3,605,528.

The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $6,492,771 year to date.  The net increase in cash year to date was $2,035,723.  The cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $15,850,736.
There are three capital projects in progress. The first is the top of the mountain HVAC replacement with an estimated cost of $139,500.

The second capital project in progress is the top of the mountain doors replacement with an estimated cost of $190,000.  

The third capital project was the protective barriers which has been completed for now. 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY
Chief Kelley told the Board the Park had 4 cars broken into over the weekend. One was at Confederate Hall and three were at Crossroads. One counterfeit bill was taken in over the past month. There was little crime over the last month. The department had several complaints of people with their dogs on the Walk-up Trail, which is prohibited. 
NEW BUSINES
None
OLD BUSINESS

Mr. Smith presented Ms. Meadows with a plaque for her 6 years of service as Chairman of the Board. He thanked her for her service as Chairman.








___________________________









Ray S. Smith III, Chairman
Submitted by Debbie Blihovde
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